
January 14, 2022 

Ross Weidner and Jonathan Fagg 
ABC7 Chicago 
Chicago, IL

VIA EMAIL – Jonathan.P.Fagg@abc.com 

Re:  FOIA Request received on  1/11/2022  

Subject:  documentation of remote learning equipment reported as missing, damaged, broken, stolen or otherwise 
unavailable for use. For this request, please provide the information in aggregate including (if available): type of 
device, school that device-assigned student attends, date of issuance, data or report of loss, and any other relevant 
information. In addition, please provide (if available) documentation showing the total number of remote learning 
equipment assigned. 

Dear Gentlemen: 

This letter will serve as Oswego Community Unit School District 308’s response to your January 11, 2022 request 
under the Freedom of Information Act (5 ILCS 140/1 et seq.), in which you asked for the above referenced 
information.   

From 3/15/2020 – 7/31/2020 we distributed 2,903 devices; between  8/1/2020 -  7/31/2021 we distributed 13,155 of 
which 7,707 were 1:1 devices and 5,448 were devices that were previously in carts,  which when purchased were 
about $310/each. The 7,707 devices were a new model and specifically purchased for the new 1:1 program and cost 
about $260/each.  

At this time, inventory status, replacement devices and/or costs data is not available. 

To promote district transparency and assist others who may have a similar question, this responsive document will 
be posted online on the district’s website. To access it, go to www.sd308.org  and select Our District > Freedom of 
Information Act Request > FOIA Request Responses>FOIA Requests Responses -2022>then select FOIA ID #22-03. 

Please let me know if you have additional questions. Thank you. 

John Petzke 
John Petzke, CFO 
Freedom of Information Officer 


